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Tel:     01404 851401 
Email: cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 
 

The Rectory 
Station Road 

Feniton, EX14 3DF 
 

ST MARY’S PARISH CHURCH 
PAYHEMBURY 

Dear Friends, 
 
As I sit here writing 
this letter we are still in 
the middle of our heat 
wave, wonderful 
though the sunshine 
may be I know people 
are feeling somewhat 
overcome by the in-
tense heat, it fills up conversations con-
tinually. 
 
It is amazing as we drive around our 
lovely lanes how the hedgerows have 
changed from the wonderful deep green 
punctuated with the white and pinks of 
hedgerow flower to rather pale tired 
looking hedges, particularly where they 
have been cut back. The fields are 
starting to turn yellow, good for our 
farmers, but our lawns are looking 
rather sad, large yellow patches are 
appearing and even the daisies, I have 
a lot of those, seem to be shorter and 
struggling a bit. 
 
However, we know that with our climate 
this usually doesn’t last long, if it is still 
the case when you read this then that is 
unusual. 
 
I am amazed and I supposed thrilled by 
the fact that as soon as the rain falls the 
grass will once again turn green and the 
daisies will be as vigorous as ever. The 

rain water will re-
fresh the grass and 
revive it from its 
dried up state, the 
drooping vegeta-
tion will perk up 
and growth will 
continue. Then no 

doubt we will be moaning about too 
much rain, but hush let’s not think 
about that. 
 
Looking at the parched grass and then 
knowing that it will revive set me think-
ing about my faith. At times I can feel 
parched, dried up, listless, but the re-
membrance of God’s love for me 
through thick and thin, is like cool re-
freshing rain and lifts me up. That love 
is not just for me it is for everyone and 
is brought to all of us by God’s Son 
Jesus Christ and is freely available, we 
just have to open up to it. That love, 
gives us the energy to continue on 
life’s path and is not seasonal like our 
weather, we don’t just need to remem-
ber it at Christmas or at a wedding, 
when we hear it talked about.  So 
when we are feeling dried up remem-
ber be like the grass and turn from yel-
low to green as we stop and receive 
God’s special love for each and every 
one of us. 

Every blessing, Cate  
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PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY 
CHURCH SERVICES—AUGUST 2013 

 

        SUNDAY 4TH AUGUST 10TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

          SUNDAY 11TH AUGUST 11TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
             

   SUNDAY 18TH AUGUST 12TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
       

            SUNDAY 25TH AUGUST 13TH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 SUNDAY 1ST SEPTEMBER BLESSED VIRGIN MARY TRINITY 14  
 
 
 

        
           

Time Service Church 

9.00 am Matins Escot (TP) 

11.00 am Parish Communion Feniton (TT) 

11.00 am Morning worship Payhembury (AH) 

Time Service Church 

9.00 am BCP HC Escot (MAC) 

10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (LL) 

6.30 pm Evening worship Payhembury (LL) 

Time Service Church 

 9.30 am  Parish Communion  Payhembury (CE) 

11.00 am 

6.00 pm 

Parish Communion  
Worship & Praise 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton 

6.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD/TP) 

Time Service Church 

 9.00 am Parish HC Escot (CE) 

10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (AH) 

11.00 am All ages service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  Joint at Payhembury   

10.00 am Storytime & Baptism Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Patronal festival HC Payhembury (CE) 
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COFFEE MORNING  
 

Such a shame Alan and I missed the Coffee Morning in June 

as we were away on holiday. I hear it was a lovely day, well 

attended and thoroughly enjoyed. Our thanks go to Louise 

and Ray for their kind hospitality. 

 

The next Coffee Morning will be held on Wednesday 28th 

August by kind invitation of Fred and Beryl Worman at 

“Court Baron” Cheriton at the usual time of 11.00am, where 

once again everyone can be assured if a warn welcome. 

 

Thanks to our generous hosts, all contributions from the Coffee Mornings go to 

Church funds, for which we wholeheartedly thanks them and those who support us 

throughout the year. 

 

For more information about the Coffee Mornings, or if you would like a lift, please 

give me a ring on 841838. We are always delighted to see new faces along with out 

loyal group, so do come along for a friendly get-together. 

Marjorie Wright 

 

COMMENT ON OUR SHOP RECEIVED VIA  
PAYHEMBURY WEBSITE 

 
Hello 
Visited Payhembury today and just had to comment on what a fantastic 
little shop Payhembury Provisions is. Has to be the best village shop 
I have seen - wish you very best luck with the community shop in the 
future and will definitely recommend it to friends. 
 

Excellent news for those who work so hard in the shop! Well done 

“Posh” Afternoon Tea 
Fifty people attended the tea in the Parish Hall and I think 
everyone enjoyed themselves and certainly didn’t go home 
hungry! 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the  event, in aid of 
the church, and a big thank you to all the ladies and gentle-
men who worked very hard to prepare it all—Well Done! 
 

£340.00 was raised, which was excellent 
Babs Leach 
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CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO 
 

Our next get-together will be on 
 

Wednesday 7th August 2013 
In the Parish Hall from 2.15 p.m. 

 

Do join us for a couple of hours in good 
company with a nice cuppa and home 
made cake after you’ve played a few 
games of Bingo and perhaps won a 
small prize.  All for £2 – what a bargain! 

See you…………………………………………….Louise  

 

 Apple Pips News 
 

What a fantastic year we have had at Apple Pips.  

We have seen a steady rise in our numbers and 

we now regularly welcome over 20 toddlers (and 

their carers) a week to our Monday morning sessions!  We have 

had loads of fun this year including: making a Daffodil Display for 

the Spring Bulb Show, weekly craft activities (thank you Alex), 

singing with Becky, lots of cake sales and a lovely teddy bears pic-

nic which we were able to hold on the school field.  We are round-

ing off the year with a walk and picnic around Haldon Forest - 

hopefully the sunny weather will have continued to be kind to us! 
 

We would like to say a big thank you to Jim and George Kimber for 

their generous donations to our funds following their bike ride and 

to all the families that continue to support us and help to make 

Apple Pips a great place to come and play and make new friends. 
 

Enjoy the summer 

CLOSURE OF ROAD AT UGGATON CROSS 
 

If you have found this closure affects you in any way, do have a look at the Parish Council 

notes on page 12 and email, phone or write to them with your comments. We need to let the 

County Council know how we feel. 
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PAYHEMBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

There were several school trips after half term: Willow 

Class went to Plymouth Aquarium and Ash and Oak Class 

went on the steam train from Paignton and a boat trip.  

Everyone had lots of fun. 
 

A big highlight in June was the Year 4, 5 and 6 residential 

trip to Hooke Court, what a great success!!!  Despite a 

distinct lack of sleep on the first night for everyone, the 

children had a fantastic time embracing a range of out-

door activities from kayaking to a search and rescue ac-

tivity. For many children this was their first time away; 

they all coped brilliantly and have been great ambassadors 

for the school.   
 

We had a really great day at Sports day in June.  As usual 

the children were super and we had lots of new records 

broken in most of the events. Sports day is all about the 

children; everyone took part and really tried their very best.  The children behaved im-

peccably and it was a relief to see the rain stay away.  Red family group won the Sports 

Day cup with 701 points, Yellow family group came second with 563 points followed 

closely behind by Green family group with 503 points. 
 

Also in June Year 6 went to the Donkey Sanctuary to participate in the county run Life 

Skills programme.  It’s a whistle stop carousel of activities which focus on raising the 

children’s personal awareness on health and safety.  It looks at traffic/road safety, 

beach and sea safety, washing hands and keeping clean, fire awareness in the home, 

Internet safety and building/construction safety.  All the agencies involved give 15 min-

ute interactive workshops for the children. The finale is always a demonstration of a chip 

pan fire by the fire Brigade. As you can imagine it is a fairly explosive and hard hitting 

show but the children are enthralled by what they learn through the demonstration.   
 

The children have learnt the songs for the end of year service in Church and it was beau-

tiful.  The end of year service is always quite emotional as 

the children prepare to say goodbye to the Year 6 children 

moving to Kings. Year 6 had their transition week at Kings in 

July, as well as the year 6 transition conference for the 

church schools.  Tipton St. John and Feniton School came to 

our village Hall to take part in a joint afternoon of activi-

ties.  The focus was to prepare children for Kings which isn’t a church school.   
 

It was very successful and Rev. Cate thoroughly enjoys running it.  

Congratulations to Year 6 for achieving such wonderful SATs results. 100% achieved  
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level4 or above in Maths and reading and 90% in writing. We have also welcomed into 

school this half term our new reception children, who will be joining us in September.  

Hopefully, this will help a smooth transition for both children and parents and we look 

forward to having them in school. 

 

Future Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school is always at church on Thursday mornings (9.15am) so anyone is welcome to 

come along and join us.   
 

We would also welcome any volunteers who might like to help in school.  We are always 

very grateful for any assistance  

9th September  First day of Autumn Term 

28th October to 1st Nov  Half Term  

20th December  Last day of Term 
   

6th January  First day of Spring Term 

17th—21st February  Half Term 

4th April  Last day of Term 
   

22nd April  First day of Summer Term 

26th—30th May  Half Term 

2nd & 3rd June  Non pupil days 

24th July  Last day of Term 
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Every Second Wednesday 

9.15am St Mary’s Church Payhembury 

Stories, craft, prayers & singing for  

toddlers & their carers 

For more information Becky@841825 

 

GIRLS’ NIGHT OUT 
 

This will be on Tuesday 20th  
August from 7.30pm in the  

Six Bells. 
 

I know some people will be away 
on holiday, but there are always 

others here 
who will be 

glad of a good 
chat! 

Babs   

THE  WEDNESDAY CLUB 
 

At last we had a proper summer’s day for our garden meeting.  It   was lovely 
in Louise and Ray’s garden.   A pity only a few members joined us – just nine 
– but with our four guests we greatly enjoyed the scrumptious tea made and 
prepared for us by Louise, Beryl and Pat.    Thank you very much indeed la-
dies –personally, I thoroughly enjoy my “afternoon off”. 
 

Our next meeting will be on 
 

Wednesday 14th August 2013, In the Parish Hall from 2.30 pm 
 

This will be a social meeting    We hope to see a few more members but 
would be very pleased to welcome anyone who would care to join us. 
 

See you on the 14th………………………………..…Joy Morgan 

CHURCHYARD CLEANUP 
 

This will be on Saturday 17th August 

and although the grass is not growing as 

fast now, it still needs a trim and  

tidy up. 
 

Please come along to help for 2 hours if 

you can from 10.00am. We have a wed-

ding in September, so we want it to look good! 

Babs Leach 
 



 

9 

                                      

CLARET’S CORNER 
                                     by our postie Marty 

 

It`s August which means that the 2013-14 football season starts, with our first fixture at home 

to BOLTON WANDERERS on the 3rd. If you are lucky enough to have SKY TV it will be 

broadcast live at midday.  
 

How did you cope with the recent HEATWAVE? I can assure you it was hard work delivering 

your mail but I`m not going to moan because as you know It`s a long winter!   
 

WELL DONE!! to all the children who took part in PAYHEMBURY'S GOT TALENT, they 

were brilliant! It took a look a lot of courage to perform in front of all those people.   

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!   MARTY. 

PAYHEMBURY TENNIS CLUB 
 

We held our 4th annual mixed doubles tourna-
ment yesterday, although I had thought it was 

the third (oops!), and managed to play three 
or four matches each in the blistering heat. 

We now have two new winners, Sue Holmes won the ladies trophy 
and Jason Wood won the men’s, so congratulations and very well 

done to them both. 
 

I would like to thank everyone for coming and making it a successful 

day; also thank you to Jamie for letting us use the pub toilets. A big 
thank you too, goes to Anne Lush, who cut up what seemed like a 
mountain of strawberries, to Caroline Bentley for sorting out the rolls, 

and Peter Bentley for cooking over 100 sausages. Finally thanks to Ja-
son for organising the whole tournament. Here’s to the next one... 

Jane Wood 

East Devon Hub—promoting your event 
 

Don’t miss out on promoting your forthcoming events on the East Devon Hub 
website -  http://www.eastdevonhub.co.uk - totally free! 
 

You can submit events at any time and these are the deadlines for the re-
maining issues this year: 

 
Oct/Nov issue - 4th Sept deadline 
Dec/Jan issue - 4th Nov deadline 
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William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton, are delighted to  
sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 
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2013—AUGUST BANK HOLIDAY 
MONDAY 

 

12.00noon – 4.00PM 
 

PLYMTREE RECREATION GROUND (EX15 2LE) 
Free parking & Entry 

Local Crafts, BBQ, Hog Roast, Beer Tent, Teas, Horse Show, Dog Show, 
Flower & Produce Show, Classic Cars, Punch & Judy, Children’s Games & 

other village stalls, Bouncy Castle, Grand Draw, Main Arena Events  

 Alan Jones      

 

Nature Notes 
Observations from June & July 

Hello again 
 Firstly, my apologies for missing last month's Pa-
per!  My excuse is that we've been away on holiday. In 
Sweden, we saw a lot of fieldfares with their young. 
You will know that these are the birds which come 
here in the Winter in great numbers, to escape the ice 
and snow of Scandinavia. We also came across many 

barnacle geese, with their goslings. Like the fieldfares, they also breed in northern climes. 
  

In early June, the lanes around here were beautiful. Lots of wild flowers, swallows skim-
ming, wagtails wagging and small trout in the Tale. A 
green woodpecker in our garden, and slow worms in the 
compost heap---several of them. They look like small 
snakes, but they are actually legless lizards. I think they 
have their babies in the compost! We saw one on our 
patio sunning itself. Or, had it been dropped there by a 
large bird? 

 In early July, the local lanes were still lovely, with plenty of 
wild roses and honeysuckle in the hedgerows. More butter-
flies now, including meadow browns and gatekeepers. The 
trout in the Tale are now growing. Lots of young birds 
about, particularly goldfinches and blackbirds, who have 
eaten the early raspberries---such is life!  This morning, I 
saw a spotted flycatcher in the oaks. Leonard tells me there 

are swifts flying round the church tower. They won't be here 
 for much longer, as they are the first birds to return to their Winter homes in Africa. 

Gatekeeper butterfly 



 

12 

Payhembury Parish Council 
Notes from the Parish Council Meeting held Wed 10th July 2013  

(Subject to approval at next meeting) 
 

Public Session: Several members of the Parish were in attendance to discuss the 
road closure at Uggaton Cross.  An e-mail from Richard Hosgood, DCC Highways 
confirmed that the road repairs from Uggaton Cross to Broadleaze Cross would not 
take place before July 2014 due to budget limitations, and the road would remain 
closed until this time. It was strongly felt that Broadleaze Cross is the safest outlet 
onto the A373, thus motorists now having to use more dangerous crossroads onto 
the busy road.   
Correspondence was read out confirming that Natural England believe the badger 
setts to be no longer in use, so this does not dictate any work scheduling.   
Cllr Diviani took the correspondence and photos and agreed to speed up the de-
bate regarding this issue.   
Parishioners were encouraged to write to the Parish Council with their thoughts 
on the issue, and to detail how the road closure affects their day to day life and 
business.  The Council will collate all correspondence and pass onto Cllr Diviani, 
along with a covering letter supporting the need to press on with repairs based on 
the safety issue. 
Further business during the public session included the problem with the T Junction 
in the village by Waterloo Plot due to an overgrown shrub on the junction and to 
inappropriate parking.  Clerk to contact PC Anning and request he attend the village 
at busy school times to assess the danger.  Clerk to write to residents regarding 
overgrown shrub. 
 

District Councillor’s Report:  the possible re-location of the EDDC offices from 
Knowle, Sidmouth was discussed.  Cllr Fowler asked the timescales of the draft lo-
cal plan. The Inspectorate will look at it from October. 
 

Matters Arising: Cardboard Crusher: Cllr Skinner proposed that he and Cllr Disney 
meet with Cllr Chubb, EDDC Environment Portfolio Holder, and then meet with Sita 
(waste management company).   
Parishes Together Funding: Grab boxes progressing slowly.  The fund will be avail-
able again next year, so the Council should consider options for spend. 
Active Villages: an update confirmed that equipment had been provided to the 
youth club and the tennis club.  There are still funds available to provide adult 
equipment, so suggestions welcome.   
Tree Cutting: Home owners do not require planning permission in order to cut 
down trees unless the tree in question has a preservation order on it.   
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Planning:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

An e-mail was read out from a Parishioner regarding App. 13/1227/VAR. Cllrs dis-
cussed the case again, but concluded that their original support for the application 
should stand.   
 

Finances:  Bank balance as at 28th June 2013: £3,385.81 
 

PC Assets register: Cllr Williams reported that most of the assets were in good order.  
However, the chains around the green need some attention and to be added to the 
PC’s Asset list.  Also, the wall on the green is in need of repair.   Waterloo Plot is 
overgrown.  Cllr Disney to contact 2 contractors with regard to the work required on 
the plot. 
 

Telephone Box: A quote of £600 had been received to repair the telephone box.  
Clerk to obtain another quote to compare.  It was agreed to go ahead with the dis-
connection of electricity to the telephone box.   

 

THE FULL DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING CAN BE SEEN ON THE PAYHEMBURY WEBSITE 
 

 

App number Property Details Decision 

12/2652/VAR Tale House Fm Change to work floor space Withdrawn 

12/2581/FUL Colestocks Farm Conversion farm buildings to 6 new 
dwellings 

Approval + cons 

13/0349/FUL Fourways Cott 2 storey front extension Approval 

13/0708/FUL Dawn Cottage Alteration to garage roof Approval 

13/0905/FUL Upton Ley Farm New conservatory extension Approval 

13/1035/FUL Spence Cross 
Farm 

Proposed cove to existing silage clamp Approval + cons 

DCC/3522/20
13 

Payhembury  
Primary School 

Repair windows, doors, maintenance 
roof 

Awaiting 
determination 

DCC/3521/20
13 

Payhembury  
Primary School 

Re-roof pitched roofs Awaiting 
determination 

13/1227/VAR Barns 1/2 Tale 
House Fm 

Variation of condition to reduce working 
& increase living areas 

Pending 
 consideration 

13/0743/FUL Colestocks Cot-
tage 

Renovation of outbuilding to form a 
granny annexe. 

Pending 
consideration 

13/1126/FUL Land adj to Par-
ish Hall 

Installation of solar panels on roof Pending 
consideration 

Apple Pips Toddler Group AGM 

Wednesday 18th September 2013, 8.00 pm 

Six Bells Pub, Payhembury 
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Payhembury Weather   www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 
 

Rainfall:  June and so far most of July have seen well below average rainfall with water butts 

empty and ponds drying out. This is in contrast to early July last year when we experienced 

torrential rain and landslips. As I write this no rain is forecast for another week. 

 

Temperatures: June and particularly July have been well above average temperature. On 13 

July we experienced the highest temperatures I have recorded in Payhembury since records be-

gan in 2007 and more high temperatures are forecast. On 18th July the Met Office issued a level 

3 heatwave warning for the southwest which alerts healthcare services to monitor high risk 

groups. This year the jet stream is further north allowing prolonged high pressure over the Brit-

ish Isles.  
 

Weather elsewhere: England is not the only country experiencing a heatwave, Japan has also 

recently had record temperatures up to 39 degC and some areas of the US have heat advisories 

in force. In contrast there have been devastating floods in Nepal and north-west India and 

bizarrely these countries don’t exchange hydrological data so Nepal had no warning of the 

flood waters from India. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Roger Saunders      Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC 
Jun 13/Jul 13 
(14 days) 

1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
Averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 
18.4/20.

4 
21.1/26.2 Warmer 

Min Temp 9.8/11.7 10.3/11.8 Warmer 

Mean Temp 
14.1/16.

1 
15.7/19.0 Warmer 

Temp Range 8.6/8.7 10.9/14.4   

        

Highest Max 
32.5/31.

5 26.5/32.7 13 Jun 2013 

Lowest Min 1.5/4.5 5.3/9.0 25 June 2013 

Lowest Max 10/12.5 15.8/17.7 23 June 2013 

Highest Min 18.5/19 14.8/15.1 9 July 2013 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max 

Jun 13 55 22 22 June 2013 

Jul 13 (14 days) 52 0   
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Dear Friends,  

Ooooh it’s been so hot, we mice 

have been having fun in the sun, 

but Mum has made us put on sun-

hats and rub sun cream into our 

ears. You see our pretty pink ears 

don’t have much fur and they burn 

very easily. We could do with some 

on our feet as well, the church roof 

has been so hot and as for the 

metal drainpipes we climb up , well 

they are too hot to climb, so we’ve 

had to spend a lot of time in the graveyard. We quite like that as if we climb onto 

the wall and sit in the shade of the ivy we can see all that’s going on in the village. 

Lots of happy, hot faces particularly after the tennis tournament and Party in the 

Park. 

It’s been a bit quiet in church apart from Sundays and  Play and Praise, we love 

that as we get so many crumbs! Rev Cate disappointed us by taking the School ser-

vice in the Wildlife area on one Thursday so we missed the children’s lovely sing-

ing. I was a bit naughty and when Mum wasn’t looking I crept up the road into the 

playing field and watched their service, it was a bit different and the children 

sang without any music which was fantastic, it all looked great fun. Mum found out 

when I got back and so I was told off, but I told her I was careful crossing the 

road and avoiding the cats!  I did meet up with a couple of my friends the field 

mice, they we very friendly and they said how much they enjoyed having the chil-

dren in the area but hadn’t heard them sing before, they were really impressed. 

Well I must go now and find a nice cool drink, I hope Parchina hasn’t drunk it all, 

squeaks, Parchie 

 
An Invitation 

To Payhembury pre-school AGM 

Wednesday 25th September 7:45pm 

The Six Bells, Payhembury 
  

All welcome – new members especially! 
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PROPOSED CYCLEWAY BETWEEN 
FENITON & OTTERY ST MARY 

 
 
 

Have you read anything about a proposed cycle path between Feniton and Ottery St 
Mary? If not, read the article below and if you think it is a good idea – SIGN UP TO SHOW 
YOUR SUPPORT! 
 

An online petition has been launched to support the appeal for the proposed Otter Valley 
cycleway between Feniton and Ottery St Mary. It is hoped that eventually a cycleway can 
be established along the disused railway line between Feniton and Sidmouth via Ottery St 
Mary and Tipton St John. 
 

Ottery St Mary councillors Roger Giles and Claire Wright are driving the initiative 
with support from the King’s School, particularly teachers Jo Elliott and Jason 
Wood. 
 

To sign the petition or find out more, details can be found on www.ottertrail.org 
If you know someone who does not have access to the internet, but might be interested, 
tell them they can contact Ottery St Mary Town Council for further information or write to 
them at: 

Ottery St Mary Town Council 
Council Offices, 8 Broad Street 
OTTERY ST MARY,  EX11 1BZ 
Tel: 01404 812252 
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PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 

OPENING HOURS AND CONTACT DETAILS 
  

 
 
 
 
 

Tel: 01404 841856 or (info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk) 

 

INFORMATION PAGE 
Non urgent police contact: 101    **NOTE CHANGE OF NUMBER** 
Honiton Hospital: 01404 540540 
 

Your Parish Council: 
Di Somers (01884 277390)   Robert Leach (01404 841409) 
Mark Disney (01404 841353)   Keith Williams (01404 841772) 
Clive Fowler (01404 841646)   Jon Scarle (01404 841466) 
Clare Doble  (01404 841758)   Sue Morris, Parish Clerk (01404 850094) 

Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 
7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

 

Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0845): 
General Enquiries 0845 155 1015 

Roads & transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability information 155 1005  Children/families 155 1013 
Registrars   155 1002 
Emergencies:  Social Care (0845 600 0388), Highways( 01392 383329 ) 
Animal welfare, petrol, explosives (01392 499499) 
 

Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395): 
         Switchboard 516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237  Environmental health 517456 
Dog/pest control  571517  Council tax/benefits 517446 
Missed bins/recycling 571515  Car park fines  571643 
Bus passes   571500  Planning matters  517475 
 

County Councillor Paul Diviani – 0845 3285 788 
District Councillor Philip Skinner – 01404 822855 

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE  AND CHARGES 
 

PLEASE CONTACT LOUISE GRANGER FOR DETAILS 01404 841457 

(before 6pm. please)  

Contact details for  churchwardens in Escot or Feniton: 
Feniton - David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot - Judy Davis (812739) or Keith & Eve Townson (812604) 

Monday—Friday 8.00am to 7.00pm 

Saturday 8.00am to 1.00pm 

Sunday 8.00am to 12.00pm 
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CALENDAR FOR AUGUST  2013  

  

Sunday 4 Service  Morning Worship, 11.00am  

7 Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall 2.15pm 

Sunday 11 Service  Café, 10.30am, Evening Worship 6.30pm 

14 Wednesday Club, Parish Hall 2.30pm 

17 Churchyard Cleanup from 10.00am 

Sunday 18 Service Parish Communion, 9.30am 

20 

 
20 

PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4.00pm 

 
Girls’ Night Out, Six Bells from 7.30pm 

Sunday 25 Service  All Ages service, 11.00am 

28 Coffee Morning, Court Baron 11.00am 

  

Early Sept dates:  4th — Tea & Bingo Parish Hall 2.15pm 

                                8th  — Morning Worship 11.00am 

Church Flowers: Aug 3/10 Mrs V Evans, 17/24 Mrs D Field, 31/Sept 7 Mrs B Leach 

Pre School Tuesday to Friday — see main advert for details  

MONDAY Apple Pips  

Youth Groups 

9.30—11.30am 

5.30—8.45pm 

TUESDAY Musical Moments 

Pilates 

10.15—11.30am 

7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pilates  

Short Mat Bowling 

9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 

7.30—10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-School Lunch Club 11.30—12.45pm 
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REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 


